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Diary Dates  
 

Friday 2nd November -  5/6 T20 Blast Day 
Tuesday 6th November -  Melbourne Cup  Public Holiday  
Wednesday 14th November - 2019 Prep Information Evening - Cardinia Cultural Centre at 6pm  
Friday 16th November -  3/4 T20 Blast Day 
Wednesday 21st November -  Year 2 Pakenham Township Excursion  
Wednesday 28th November -  Year 2 Earthõs Resources Incursion 

PRINCIPALõS COLUMN 
 

Last Monday our school leadership group met with 

personnel from the Education Department to discuss 

our schoolõs achievement against the goals and 

targets set out in our 2018 Annual Implementation 

Program (AIP). The AIP is an accountability document 

which is developed every year that outlines a number 

of goals, targets, key priorities and improvement 

strategies that staff undertake as part of their core 

role of teaching, as well as their own professional 

learning and development. It reflects the daily work 

we all do as we endeavour to provide our students 

with an education which will enhance their future.  
 

In 2018 our two key areas of focus around our 

studentsõ learning have concentrated on reading 

comprehension and developing our documentation 

that supports effective teaching in mathematics, 

particularly around pattern and order, place value 

and number processes. 
 

In both areas of learning, our teaching staff have 

undertaken a significant amount of professional 

learning to inform them of process and content 

knowledge which they require to maximize the 

learning of our students and build their professional 

capacity. They have also implemented or refined a 

number of teaching practices which research 

indicates have a positive impact on student learning. 

These include the manner in which we provide 

feedback to our students around their learning, 

explicit teaching incorporating learning intentions 

and success criteria and differentiated learning that 

includes adjustments for content and processes. 
 

I am pleased to inform our school community that 

the following targets have been met or exceeded: 
 

¶ the percentage of students assessed in 2018 at 

HIGH and MEDIUM growth in NAPLAN Reading 

has increased by 5% to 65% - we achieved 75%; 

54% MEDIUM growth and 21% HIGH growth 

¶ The school mean scale score for year 3 and 

year 5 NAPLAN Reading achievement will 

increase: Year 3 has grown from 412 to 430; 

Year 5 has increased from 495 to 497 

¶ There will be an increase in the score of student 

perception around: 

 Stimulated Learning ð increased from 67% to 

76% Learning Confidence ð increased from 

77% to 79% Effective Teaching Time ð 

increased from 73% to 79% 
 

These results are pleasing and reflect the effort and 

commitment of our staff to provide our students with 

an education to enhance their growth and 

development. 
 

Our school leadership team will now commence the 

task of developing our 2019 Annual Implementation 

Plan to ensure we continue to pursue improvement 

in our learning program.  
 

Our new student attendance notification process 

which supports the safety and wellbeing of our 

students has commenced. Thank you to those 

parents who have contacted the school to inform us 

of why their child was absent after receiving their 

SMS notification. We will continue to work with our 

community to ensure we maximise studentsõ 

attendance at school to support their learning.  
 

Gary Norbury  

Principal  



STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 

Junior Sub School 
Prep F Nikki Karapavlou  For sitting nicely on the floor and beginning to work 

independently during reading sessions. Well done Nikki! 

Prep H Ethan Harper  For his fantastic concentration and effort when completing 
mathematics tasks. Keep up the great work Ethan!  

Prep J Milen Mathew  For consistently displaying a high level of responsibility towards 
his learning and his classroom job of tallying the house points. 
Excellent effort Milen!  

Prep L Tau Tapueluelu  For working hard with his partner and following all the 
instructions to complete his activities in his Maths group. Well 
done Tau! 

Prep M Kayden Waterstone  For his amazing work efforts in all learning areas. Awesome work 
buddy, Iôm so impressed. Keep it up!! 

Prep O Alby Fairclough  For his extra effort when Writing and having more confidence to 
have a go and spell words by himself. Great effort! 

Prep V Shayan Karunarathne  For experimenting with different verb choices and extending his 
sentences to include adjectives. Great effort Shayan! 

Grade 1G Michael Ponican  For being a friendly and helpful classmate. Fantastic effort 
Michael!  

Grade 1J Misi Mataoa  For his very good effort in Reading. Well done on your fantastic 
progress Misi!  

Grade 1M Alexis Harris  For sharing her knowledge during the Year 1 óMad About 
Scienceô Incursion. Well done Alexis!  

Grade 1S Willow Waters  For making thoughtful and valuable contributions during our Year 
1 'Mad About Science' Incursion. Congratulations Willow!  

Grade 1W Dylan Ramanan  For trying hard during Writing sessions and attempting to use a 
range of punctuation. Great effort Dylan!  

JSS Perf.    
Arts 

Samuel Roach  For joining in on all the dancing activities with a big smile. Keep it 
up Samuel!  

JSS Visual 
Arts 

Danish Singh  For always approaching his artwork with enthusiasm and for 
being a reliable classroom helper. Wonderful effort Danish!  

JSS P.E. Jaxson Chambers  For the fantastic effort practising his running! You have an 
amazing style, great job Jaxson!  

JSS  ICT Alexis Harris  For demonstrating confidence and enthusiasm towards learning 
about programming concepts. Alexis, it is wonderful to see you 
approach your learning with a ócan doô attitude to ensure that you 
can consistently grow as a learner. Excellent work!  



STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 
Middle Sub School 

 
Grade 2D Keira Nguyen  For always being well prepared for sharing times each fortnight 

and being a positive role model in the classroom. Awesome job! 

Grade 2H Neave Norman  For being a positive leader and demonstrating good team work 
during Maths activities. Great job Neave! 

Grade 2J Zoe Clarke  For putting 100% effort into planning a well structured narrative 
and having an attention to detail when editing her work. Fantastic 
effort Zoe! 

Grade 2O Alfie Ray  For his consistent positive attitude towards his learning. You are 
a great role model for your peers. Congratulations Alfie! 

Grade 2R Arli Waterstone  For working hard to develop her oral reading skills and 
demonstrating a fantastic commitment to her learning. Keep it up 
Arli! 

Grade 2S Olivia Glenton  For being a positive and kind member of our home group. Keep it 
up Olivia! 

Grade 3C Dean Bozinoski  For his confident presentation of ñWhy Recess and Lunch Should 
Be Longerò in our Civics and Citizenship lesson. Great work 
Dean! 

Grade 3J Jaxson Hanegraaf  For his effort solving the optimal dimensions of a rectangle. Well 
done!  

Grade 3JA 
 

Kyngston Falo  For his compelling argument that school shouldnôt begin at 9am 
and working co-operatively in a group. Keep up the wonderful 
effort! 

Grade 3M Aarav Shah  For displaying great patience, teamwork and demonstrating 
leadership skills when working on a group writing project. Well 
done Aarav! 

Grade 3OA Abak Deng  For her positive attitude and hard work during writing sessions. 
Keep up the great work Abak!  

MSS Perf.    
Arts 

Blake Albrecht  For doing a great job rehearsing and performing in class this 
week.  Awesome work Blake!  

MSS Visual 
Arts 

Mia Fernandez  For consistently producing outstanding pieces during Art. Mia 
applies her artistic talent to all of her work. Keep up the creativity 
Mia!  

MSS P.E. Sophie Wood  For her fantastic teamwork in running games. Awesome work 
Sophie!  

MSS  ICT Alicia Nellen  For displaying initiative and having a ñcan-doò attitude during  
Bee-Bot activities. Well done Alicia! 



STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 
Senior Sub School 

 
Grade 4B Angel Tan  For her outstanding effort in all learning areas and the effort in 

increasing time at school. Well done Angel!  

Grade 4D Mikayla Dundas  For consistently putting in effort in all learning areas. Well done 
Mikayla!  

Grade 4K Noah Perrins  For his outstanding effort in all learning areas over the past 
week. Keep up the great work Noah!  

Grade 4L Myla Fedhi  For the use of description and narrative elements when 
recounting her experiences at Somers Camp. Excellent work 
Myla!  

Grade 4S Tahleigh Viglione  For her constant contributions to guided reading discussions. 
Well done Tahleigh!  

Grade 5G Gurman Gill  For ensuring that he meets the success criteria during Maths. 
Keep it up Gurman!  

Grade 5R Phoebe Nolan-
Kearney  

For her energy and enthusiasm when participating in the senior 
musical. Fantastic effort Phoebe! 

Grade 5V Lily Vanderzalm  For her enthusiastic participation in Seussical JR. Well done 
Lily! 

Grade 5W 
 

Karla Fernando  For her mature and positive approach to all aspects of school. 
Well done Karla! 

Grade 6E Logan Weir  For his fantastic contributions and work ethic during our science 
sessions. Well done, keep up the great work Logan! 

Grade 6H Alex Payne  For his excellent contributions in Maths and supporting his 
peers with their learning. Keep up the fantastic work!   

Grade 6P Isaiah Polo  For his fantastic work ethic in English this week. Keep it up!  

Grade 6S Evie Murphy  For the outstanding contribution to her team during our 
geography game. Fantastic effort Evie! 

SSS Perf.    
Arts 

Dominic Williams For his vibrant performance in responding to a piece of music in 
Performing Arts this week. Top effort Dom! 

SSS Visual 
Arts 

Angel Tan  For producing an outstanding string and ink abstract. Angel 
selected complementary colours and followed the printmaking 
procedure to achieve a wonderful result. Great effort Angel!  

SSS P.E. Thao Tran  For her excellent display of bowling in cricket. You certainly 
have been practising, well done Thao! 

SSS  ICT Justin Benson  For demonstrating enthusiasm towards all of your ICT learning! 
Itôs terrific to see you doing your best to focus during Scratch 
lessons and also to have you share your passion for learning to 
think like a computer programmer.  



 
Hats 

 
 

 
Hats are part of our school uniform in Term 4. 

 
It is strongly recommended that all students have their hats on when 
they play at recess and lunch time out in the yard. Please remember to 

label your hats too! 
 

If parents require a PLPS bucket hat for their child, they may be 
purchased at the school office for $12.95. 
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From Monday, October 29th parents will  
receive an SMS alert if their child has been noted as  

absent from school.  
 

For this reason it is important that every child  
arriving after the 9am bell must come to the  
school office to collect a Late Pass to avoid  
an SMS alert being sent unnecessarily. 

 
If you would still like to order a DVD or pictures from our senior 

musical ôSeussical JRõ please either visit or  
contact the office on 5940 9532.  

 



 

Headlice 
 

Cases of headlice have been reported in many learning areas  
recently. It is imperative that you check your childôs hair and take 
the appropriate action if necessary, ensuring all eggs are removed. 
This includes follow up treatment/s as no single treatment kills 

100% of eggs.  
 

Thank you for your support. 

Cash Payment Reminder 
 

When sending in cash for payments please make sure 
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name, grade and what the money is for written on the 
front of the envelope. Thank you. 

Lost Property 
 

We have accumulated an excessive amount of both school uniform 
and non school uniform items without names in lost property.  

 
Please make sure you check both of our lost property areas, in the 
Gym foyer and in our Admin building on a regular basis for any lost 

items. 
 

Also, please make sure all items of clothing are named as it makes 
it very difficult to return items with no names on them. 

 

 

There are times when your child will require medication during school hours. If this happens the 
medication needs to be brought to the office and a medical authority form must be filled out by a 

parent or guardian. Students must not keep medication in their bags.   
 

Thank you. 


